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September 12, 2006

Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

September 12, 2006
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
Roll Call was taken.  The following members were present:
Defiance County


Fulton County


Henry County


Williams County
Roger Gardner


Michael Bumb


Colleen Phillips


Scott Acus

Tom Kime


James Dominique


Larry Siclair


Paul Allison

Stephen Ruyle


Dean Genter






Steve Bird




Roy Miller






Marv Stuckey




Joe Short





Roger asked Brian to introduce guests.  Pat Follenkamp, Supervisor for 5 County Drug and Alcohol, and Deana Couch attended the Board Meeting.  Pat introduced Deana as the new Substance Abuse Counselor.

Roger noted new members Scott Acus and Colleen Phillips were in attendance.
Others present:
April Cook   Gayle Hilkert    Brian Patrick

Minutes of the July 11, 2006 meeting were approved.   Colleen Phillips motioned to accept the minutes.  Marv Stuckey 2nd.  There were no additions or corrections.   Motion Carried.  Unanimous Aye’s.

Superintendent’s Report

Presented by Superintendent Brian Patrick

Population Report:


July

August



Intakes
   
40

39
    


Releases

39

48



Recidivists
33%

44%
Security Report:

July  -   Use of Force


9 escorts to observation cell 


1 for the removal of safety/security threat or inflicting self-harm

Use of Force incidents resulting in injury – 0

August  -  Use of Force 

17 escorts to observation cell 

  3 for the removal of safety/security threat or inflicting self-harm

Use of Force Incidents resulting in injury – 01
This incident involved two Officers.  Both Officers went to the Emergency Room, one with a shoulder injury the other with an ankle injury.   Officers lost days totaled 1.5.

Medical Services Report:




July

August
Nurse Sick Calls





35

62



Physician Sick Calls




17

13
ER Visits





00

02
Hospital Admits





00

00
Ambulance Transports




00

00

Percentage of Detainees on Prescription Medication
   
55%

63%

Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medication

50%

32%

Program/Services Report:

Life without Drugs Program:



July

August
Total Number of Individual Hours per County

 10.00

  12.00



Total Number of Case Management Units per County

   5.66

    4.25




Total Number of Group Hour per County


 85.00

  88.00
Total Number of Assessment Hours per County

   8.33
   
  11.00
Mental Health Program:




July and August
Mental Health Assessments per week


22



One-hour Groups Weekly




  5


Family sessions a week




  6

  
Case Management sessions



13




Suicide Watch days were 9 for the month of July.
Suicide Watch days were 16 for the month of August


During August there was one (1) constant observation suicide watch which lasted one (1) day.
Education Summary: 




Classroom A.   During the month of July there were a total of 385 detainees who were in attendance twice a day, and received instruction in Reading, Writing, Language, Life Skills and Workforce Employability:  263 males, 122 females.
Life skills were taught every Thursday.  Detainees created an autobiographical biography.

During August there were 486 detainees who were in attendance twice a day, and received instruction in Reading, Writing, and Language: 300 males and 186 females.

Classroom B.  During the month of July there were a total of 339 detainees who were in attendance twice a day, and received instruction in math, science and social studies:  243 males, 96 females. 
During the month of August there were a total of 502 detainees who were in attendance twice a day, and received instruction in math, social studies and science: 351 males, 151 females.

Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick reported employees participated in a total of 40.5 CORENOW.com training hours during July and August.  
Personnel Report:

New hires: 
5
5 Intermittent Officers 

Resignations:
5 
3 Intermittent Officers











2 Full Time Officers
Terminations:
0




Vacancies:
0

Status Change
2
Intermittent Officers to Full-Time Officers
Grievances.    There were no Grievances to report for July and August.
Fiscal Officer Report 

Monthly Statistics

Monthly Billing Census Report

Previous Credits YTD

   4,983.00

July  Credits


   3,193.00 

August Credits

   3,475.00
YTD Credits


 11,651.00
During July there were no Member County overages   There were 31 days charged to a non-member County.

During August there was one Member County charge with three (3) overages and 31 days charged to a non-member County.

 July average daily population         22.55
Average Female Population   6.29
August average daily population     25.23
Average Female population   7.32
Budget Report

Board reviewed 2006 Operating and Capital Budgets as presented in Board Packet.  Operating Budget is expended 62.34%
Year to Date.    There were no questions regarding individual account balances.  Accounts that are heavily expended have been reviewed at prior meetings.  

The Board approved the 2006 Budget of $1,439,766 at the November 2005 Board Meeting.  The total budget reported September 12, 2006  is $1,455,302.68.  There were $19,0776.66 encumbered funds carried over from 2005.   Of the encumbered funds, $15,536.68 was paid out.  $3,537.98 was closed.  Tom Kime made motion to approve the 2006 budget of $1,455,302.68.  Larry Siclair 2nd.  Tom noted this was a minor item cited in the Management Letter of the Audit Report.  Unanimous Aye’s.

There were no changes to the Capital Account.
    Assistant Superintendent’s Report

Wachtec System.   This system was purchased several years ago to monitor detainee activity.   April described multiple problems we are having with the system.  Batteries in the wands do not hold a charge.   Batteries must be change frequently.  Also the screens on the wands are going blank when attempting scans.  April has been in touch with Wachtec as well as with Viaduct, the manufacture of the scanner.   Watchtec is sending a repair package for the software as we are receiving error messages when downloading information.   At this point there are no recommendations.  We are keeping a log of issues.  The system is not dependable.  There is concern that if we do not have paper back-up we will loose all detail.  We are the only facility in Ohio that uses the Wachtec System, so there is no one in the area to ask for assistance.  The system was purchased in 2004 and has not been used until recently.   Wachtec does not manufacture the product.  The manufacturer is from the state of Oregon.  The Board suggested April ask for a technician to come to resolve issues.  The company has recommended we use Duracell or Eveready Batteries.  They also suggest the charger cradle be replaced.  However, to replace the cradle would be very expensive.  The Board also suggested April contact Dave Mohre, Williams County Radio Technician as he may be able to offer some suggestions.  
SofTec – The detainee management system replaces the OJDS system that is no longer being supported.   This system will store detainee data.  Data that was transferred from the OJDS system was lost during the conversion process.  SoftTec is working to restore the information.  Shawn Helf continues to work with SoftTec.   The conversion should be completed shortly.
Facility Committee

Dean noted that Brian had quotes for sealing the driveway and telephone quotes to present to the Board.

Brian reported when the Facility Committee toured the building they were shown the gaps (3 inch gaps) in the ductwork between the sheet metal and cinder block walls in the detainee cells.  H.E.A.T. Solutions will come on Thursday to conduct an air quality test.  They will then submit a proposal to correct the problem.  Proposals will be forwarded to Board Members prior to the next meeting so the Board can act on the proposal at the November Board Meeting.
Brian presented the following quotes to seal the parking lot and basketball court, fill cracks with a hot rubber crack filler and stripe parking lot and basketball court:
Hill Asphalt  (Napoleon) - $ 2026

M & M  (Blakeslee)       -      2431

Stroble
 (Cecil)
           -      2835

The Board asked Brian if bids were for a spray or brush application.   Hill Asphalt specified a spray application.  The other two quotes did not specify the type of application.  The Board preferred a brush application for better coverage.   Tom Kime motioned the Superintendent take the least expensive of the bids if all bids are for a spray application or accept the lesser of the two quotes if the product is brushed on.  Board asked Brian to request a brushed application.  Roger then re-stated the motion.  If one of the quotes was a brushed application 
accept that quote.  If more than one quote was a brushed application, accept the cheaper of the two.   Marv 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Aye’s.
Brian presented the need for a Phone System.  There are multiple problems with the current phone and voice mail systems.  Calls are dropped during conversation.  Voice mails may not be received.   People will call and tell us they left voice mail messages, however, we have never received them.  Another problem is that the displays on the phones often go blank.  When Brian came into work today the screen displayed September 12.  A few minutes later the screen displayed August 1, and a few minutes later the screen displayed August 5.    At times you may be talking to someone on the phone.  The phone will go dead.  The phone will correct itself a few seconds later, however the person on the other end has been disconnected.  Keonig Security and SR Telephone Service have been called to look at the system.    SR Telephone suggested it would be cheaper to replace the system.  Koenig has been called several times.  However, one problem may be resolved but another one develops.  
Brian received two phone system quotes.  Sonit System has submitted a bid of $5,475.03.  Data Eclipse submitted a bid of $9,500.  The Board questioned if the bids were equal.  Brian asked for quotes to include a basic 16 to 20 programmable dial pad phone with a 4 port system including cost of installation.  Date Eclipse included warranty information for the hardware with their quote.   Sonit System does offer an optional repair warranty however, it was not included in the quote.   A Service Warranty was not included with either quote.  Colleen Phillips stated Henry County purchased a Toshiba system.  Dean mentioned there is an individual who works for Fulton County who is very knowledgeable about phone systems.  Dean will ask him to review the quotes and make recommendations to Brian.  Dean Genter motioned the Board authorized Brian up to $10,000 to purchase a phone system.  The money will come from the Capital Improvements Account.  Jim Dominique 2nd the motion.  No further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Aye’s.   
Personnel and Grievance Committee

No report.
Finance Committee

Tom Kime requested the Board review the Cash Report included in the Board Packet.  Year to date Operating Expensed have exceeded revenues by $27,913.83.  He also noted there will be three pay periods to be paid in December.   The budget will be tight.
The Management Letter from the recent Audit was discussed.  Tom noted issues in the Management Letter have been corrected or are in the process of being corrected.  Tom also stated many issues cited in the Management Letter were issues before Brian and Gayle were employed here.  Roger, Tom, Brian and April participated in the Exit Conference.  Roger stated the Exit conference was very brief and went very well.  

The Board discussed the issue of cell phones as this was an issued cited in the Management Letter.  The auditor suggested that according to the IRS cell phones are a fringe benefit that should be included on the employee’s W-2.  NWOJDC issues cell phones to 24 hour on-call employees (Superintendent, Assistant Superintendent, and Maintenance).  There is also a cell phone in the Control Room to be used in emergency situations such as loss of facility phone service.  Employees with cell phones reimburse the facility if minutes exceed the plan.  It was noted that this rarely happens.  Tom Kime noted Defiance County employees reimburse the County for all personal calls.  Fulton County reimburses employees $25 each month for cell phones.    Marv Stuckey mentioned travel and meal policies are also an issue.  Judge Bird stated his Probation Officers need a cell phone for safety and security reasons.    This issue will be researched.
Finance Committee will meet October 17, 2006 at 9:00 a.m. to work on the 2007 Budget.  Gayle will contact members on the Committee.

Information will be forwarded to Committee members prior to the meeting.
Program and Policy Committee

A CD with current job descriptions, the Personnel Policy Manual with revisions and Operational Manual with revisions was distributed.  Items that have been deleted have a red line through them.  New items are in blue text.  ACA Standards have been added.  Brian asked the Board to review material so that it can be discussed next meeting.

Old Business 
Judge Bird has been researching Telephone Conferencing.   Cost proposals were distributed at previous meeting.  The cost was approximately $5500 for the equipment.  This could save the Counties time, personnel and travel costs.  Judge Bird suggested he has computer funds that would be available for the Telephone and Video Conferencing.  

New Business

Tom Schiederer conducted a DYS Inspection of the Facility July 26th.  There were no violations reported.  Judge Bumb noted that DYS approve the narrow hallways when the facility was built.    
Tom Kime mentioned it would be easier for the Finance Committee to prepare the budget if they knew what the pay raises would be.    Cost of Living index should be available October 1, 2006.   The next Board Meeting is November 14th. The budget will be approved at the November meeting.  It is helpful to have information available before the budget is approved.

Brian has been in contact with CCNO about the services they provide our facility.  CCNO provides Laundry services, uniforms, food and medical services.  We could save money providing our own uniforms.  Last year we researched other medical service providers.  It was noted it was in our best interest to use the medical services provided by CCNO.    
Meeting adjourned 10:25 a.m.

Next Meeting November14, 2006

________________________________


____________________
Respectfully Submitted




Date

________________________________


____________________
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Date
